
        

PRESS RELEASE 

9-Year-Old Child Rescued after near Drowning at Pool – 
Child in critical condition at area hospital  

The Warren Police Department would like to provide an update to a near drowning which 
occurred earlier this afternoon. The 9-year-old child involved in this incident is in critical but 
stable condition at an area hospital. 

Today (06/17/2024) at approximately 05:55 pm, Warren Police and Fire Units were 
dispatched to the Kings Pointe Apartment Complex (14863 E. 12 Mile Rd) regarding a 
drowning involving a 9-year old. Officers quickly responded to the pool area and observed 
family members actively performing CPR on a 9-year old male child. The child had been 
rescued by adults on scene after remaining under water for several minutes. Officers 
immediately assessed the child and confirmed that he was breathing on his own. Officers 
stood by with the child and family until the Warren Fire Department arrived on scene and 
took over medical care. The Warren Fire Department treated and transported the child to an 
area hospital with Warren officers escorting the ambulance to the hospital.  The child 
remains in critical but stable condition as of this date/time. Members of the Warren Police 
Detective Bureau responded to the scene to conduct a follow up to this incident which will 
include interviews with the child’s parents and other family members.  

This is an open and active investigation. Warren Police Commissioner Charles Rushton 
responded to the scene as well.  

 

 

 

For further information, please contact Warren Police 
Commissioner Charles Rushton @586-574-4803 or 586-823-

9845 
 

 

 


